

DISCLAIMER

This biography is a rough draft and a work-in-progress.
The research has not been completed, so there may be errors and omissions.

This document lacks 1950 census data.
Please return to Tuscania1918.org in the future to see if a revised and
finalized version is available.

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

TUSCANIA

McCord, William DeVere
1895 PA – 1940 OK



William Devere McCord, resident of Blackburn OK– “Daily Oklahoman” (Oklahoma City OK) 17 Feb
1918 p 17



The McCord family (with 2 daughters missing – Irene & Mina) - photograph likely taken shortly before 1906 death of Pemelia Chandler McCord (seated in wicker chair). Father John Truman McCord seated 2nd from left. Standing 2nd from left is son Eddie Enoch McCord; standing 2nd from right is Eddie's wife Julia Ella Passmore. [Based on ages, William DeVere being the 2nd youngest son & comparison to his wartime photo in the paper, guessing that he is the boy seated at far right, next to his mother]. <https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058792371/media/b61e6be7-10cd-420f-aa36-5d8d2d52649f>



Taken at the McCord family homestead in Rew City, McKean Co. PA, with widowed father John Truman McCord seated in chair – standing (left to right): Rena, John, Eddie, Lurinda, Harry – seated (left to right): Ells Passmore McCord (Eddie's wife), David (Dee) & Sandy -

<https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058792371/media/85c6d98e-5880-4a80-90d8-cbc1f9e24c75>

MCCORD WILLIAM DEVERE		BR	c	1670119
Wagoner Brest Cas Co 3278		K		
Blackburn Okla		A	1 790 195	
Sn	251 500	Died	12-6-40	T 430 554
Born	5/18/95			R
Enl	10/13/17	Dis	8-19-19	Cl. 345 333
				I
U.S. VETERANS BUREAU MAIL AND RECORDS Form 7202-Rev. Sept., 1926		INDEX CARD		

<https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CS1T-L8M2-V?cc=2968245&personaUrl=%2Fark%3A%2F61903%2F1%3A1%3AWSDJ-63N2>

MISSING SOLDIERS SHOW UP--HAD FAILED TO GET A NOTICE

This morning John B. Johnson and Percy Allen Wells, both of Drumright, reported to Chairman Claude C. Taylor of the Exemption Board, they having failed to receive on time their notices to report for the contingent which left for Camp Travis yesterday.

The Board having since then also located John Arthur Ray and Patrick H. Key, both of Drumright, and William D. McCord, of Oilton, the telephone was being made use of this morning to notify them, and they are also expected to arrive in time to leave with the first two named at 8:20 tomorrow morning.

"Sapulpa (OK) Herald" Friday 5 Oct 1917 p 1

Mr. Dee McCord left Wednesday for the training camps at San Antonio, Texas. Mrs. McCord accompanied him as far as Sapulpa. She returned to Blackburn Saturday.

"Pawnee (OK) Courier" Thursday 18 Oct 1917 p 7

Blackburn Man on Tuscania Escaped on a Raft

Dear Wife:

Just a line this evening while I am doing nothing but loafing around the canteen. My nerves have quieted down

now from the great disaster which we had. It was a great excitement for awhile. It was 5:45 p. m. when we were torpedoed and the vessel never went under until 9:15 p. m. I was out about 2,000 yards from shore on a raft with eighteen other fellows. We were picked up about 11:30 p. m. by a trawler. Now believe me, the water sure was salty but am glad I am on land once more.

The Y. M. C. A. has a big auditorium here. They have big plays and moving pictures every night with the exception of three nights out of the week which they set aside for services. They are doing a lot to comfort the soldiers. It is a great organization during war times.

PRIVATE WM. D. McCORD.

William was apparently one of those picked up by a trawler within sight of the isle of Islay, Scotland – luckily for them, as many died when their lifeboats & life rafts landed on Islay's rocky shores –
“Daily Oklahoman” (Oklahoma City OK) Sunday 31 Mar 1918 p 19

Father:

Form V. S. No. 8

CERTIFICATE OF DEATH 263

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS

1. PLACE OF DEATH
County of McKean
Township of Foster
or
Borough of
or
City of

Registration District No. 42-01-81
Primary Registration District No. 42-01-81

File No. 47969
Registered No. 117

2. FULL NAME John Truman McCord
(a) Residence No. Res. City (Usual Place of Abode)
Length of residence in city or town where death occurred 45 yrs. mos. da. How long in U. S., if of foreign birth? yrs. mos. da.

(If death occurred in a Hospital or Institution give its NAME instead of street and number.)

PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS

3. SEX m 4. COLOR OR RACE White 5. SINGLE, MARRIED, WIDOWED OR DIVORCED (write the word) Widow

6a. If married, widowed, or divorced
HUSBAND of Pernell L McCord
(or) WIFE of

6. DATE OF BIRTH (month, day and year) Sept 17 1859

7. AGE Years 73 Months 7 Days 21 IF LESS than 1 day hrs. min.

8. OCCUPATION OF DECEASED
(a) Trade, profession, or particular kind of work Carpenter
(b) General nature of industry, business or establishment in which employed (or employer)
(c) Name of employer Retired

9. BIRTHPLACE (city or town) Scottsburg Pa.
(State or Country)

10. NAME OF FATHER George McCord

11. BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER (city or town) Scotland
(State or Country)

MAIDEN

12. NAME OF MOTHER Lucinda McCord

13. BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER (city or town) U.S.A.
(State or Country)

14. Informant John McCord
(Address) Farmer's Valley Pa.

15. Filed May 10 1933 Irvin D. Kauer Registrar

MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH

16. DATE OF DEATH May 8 1933
(Month) (Day) (Year)

17. I HEREBY CERTIFY That I attended deceased from April 2 1933 to May 8 1933, that I last saw him alive on May 3 1933 and that death occurred, on the date stated above, at 3:30 P.M.

The CAUSE OF DEATH* was as follows:
Stroke - returns

(duration) 94 hr. 97 yrs. mos. days

CONTRIBUTORY Artery Thrombosis
(Secondary) (duration) few minutes yrs. mos. days

18. Where was disease contracted
If not at place of death?

Did an operation precede death? no Date of

Was there an autopsy? no

What test confirmed diagnosis?
(Signed) J. T. Kauer M.D.
579 1933 (Address) Porter St D.O.

* State the DISEASE CAUSING DEATH, or in deaths from VIOLENT CAUSES, state (1) MEANS AND NATURE OF INJURY, and (2) whether ACCIDENTAL, SCIDAL, or HOMICIDAL. (See reverse side for additional space.)

19. PLACE OF BURIAL, CREMATION OR REMOVAL Farmer's Valley Pa. DATE OF BURIAL May 11 1933

20. UNDERTAKER Smith ADDRESS Frank M. Althaus Bradford

(OVER)

PA death record of father John Truman McCord, 17 Sep 1859 – 8 May 1923 -

https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058792371/media/42342_647680_0919-01089

Mother:



Mother Pemelia Louise Chandler <https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058806240/media/6e85e7fb-6128-440a-b1d9-1e57ebaf0d78>
McCord

A FORMER RESIDENT DEAD

Mrs. Amelia McCord, wife of Truman McCord of Rew City, formerly of Port Allegany, died at her home there Saturday morning at eleven o'clock. She was forty years of age and died after a brief illness of pleurisy. She is survived by eight children, five sons and three daughters, all of Rew City. The funeral was held Monday from the home and the interment was made at Farmers Valley. Mrs. McCord was a sister of Simeon and Ezra Chandler of Port Allegany who accompanied by Emmett Chandler of Shingle House attended the funeral.

Mrs. Truman McCord Dead—Parmelia T. McCord, wife of Truman McCord, of Rew, died at her home in that place at 11 o'clock a. m., Saturday, February 17, 1906, after a lengthy illness from pleurisy. She is survived by her husband, five sons and three daughters. She was a member of the L. O. T. M. of Rew and was a most estimable woman. Funeral at 1 o'clock to-day at the Rew church, interment being made in the cemetery at Farmers Valley.

Unsourced - <https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058806240/media/f16aa164-1453-4e5c-9e69-90a472980bd4>

Siblings:

Form V. S. No. 5-2031-8-5-19

426

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS

File No. 95355

Registered No. 44

1. PLACE OF DEATH.
County of McKean
Township of Otto
or Borough of Rixford
City of _____ (No. _____ St. _____ Ward.)

CERTIFICATE OF DEATH
Registration District No. 680
Primary Registration District No. 2998

2. FULL NAME Lurinda M. Walker

PERSONAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS

3. SEX Female 4. COLOR OR RACE White 5. SINGLE, MARRIED, WIDOWED OR DIVORCED Married

6. DATE OF BIRTH Oct. 22 1883 (Month) (Day) (Year)

7. AGE 38 — 8 If LESS than 1 day how many.....hrs. or min? 8

8. OCCUPATION (a) Trade, profession, or particular kind of work Housewife (b) General nature of industry, business, or establishment in which employed (or employer) _____

9. BIRTHPLACE (State or Country) Port Allegheny Pa.

10. NAME OF FATHER John T. McCord

11. BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER (State or Country) Coleville Pa.

12. MAIDEN NAME OF MOTHER Premalia Chandler

13. BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER (State or Country) Port Allegheny Pa.

14. THE ABOVE IS TRUE TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE.
(Informant) Lawrence Walker
(Address) Rixford Pa.

15. Nov 1 1921 W. G. Harlan Local Registrar

MEDICAL CERTIFICATE OF DEATH

16. DATE OF DEATH Oct. 30 1921 (Month) (Day) (Year)

17. I HEREBY CERTIFY That I attended deceased from Oct. 18 1921 to Oct. 30 1921 that I last saw him alive on Oct. 30 1921 and that death occurred on the date stated above, at 10.25 A.M. The CAUSE OF DEATH was as follows:
Lobar Pneumonia
(Duration) 10 1/2 yrs. 14 mos. 14 ds.

Contributory (Secondary) _____ (Duration) _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.

(Signed) Edward J. Phillips M. D.
Oct. 30 1921 (Address) Rixford Pa.

*State the DISEASE CAUSING DEATH; or in deaths from VIOLENT CAUSES, state (1) MEANS OF INJURY; and (2) whether ACCIDENTAL, SUICIDAL, or HOMICIDAL.

18. LENGTH OF RESIDENCE (For Hospitals, Institutions, Transients or Recent Residents).
At place of death _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds. In the State _____ yrs. _____ mos. _____ ds.
Where was disease contracted _____
If not at place of death? _____
Former or usual residence _____

19. PLACE OF BURIAL OR REMOVAL Oak Hill DATE OF BURIAL Nov 2 1921

20. UNDERTAKER Louis E. Koch ADDRESS Bradford

PA death record of sister Lurinda McCord Walker, 22 Oct 1883 – 30 Oct 1921, of lobar pneumonia - https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/5164/images/41381_620305176_0851-03072?pid=2258174

Death Notices

McCord, Harrison H., 54, died at the Bradford Hospital, Saturday night, August 19, 1944. Funeral services will be held Tuesday, August 22, at 3 p. m. from the home in Rew. Interment will be in McKean Memorial Park. Arrangements under direction of Koch - Chatley Memorial Chapel.

From article in Bradford PA – 22 Aug 1944 <https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/105824456/person/100058806249/media/105ca1c8-46cb-461c-803a-deb5f5c35f87>

H. H. McCord Of Rew Dies At Age of 54

Harrison H. McCord, 54, well known and highly respected resident of Rew and president of the Foster Township School Board, died at Bradford Hospital Saturday night at 6:30 o'clock.

Mr. McCord had been in ill health for the past two years but was able to be around and take care of his work until last Monday when his condition became critical. He was taken to the hospital here on Thursday.

Born November 30, 1889 in Port Allegany, Mr. McCord came to Rew with his parents, the late Mr. and Mrs. John T. McCord, pioneer residents. He had resided in Rew almost all of his life. Mr. McCord was in charge of equipment for the Forest Oil Company.

He was a member of the Northern Star Lodge, No. 555, F. and A. M. of Duke Center.

Surviving him besides his widow, Mrs. Lena McCord, are five sons, Kenneth McCord of Smethport, Corp. Howard McCord, who was wounded at Anzio beachhead in Italy and is now a patient at the General Hospital in Atlantic City, N. J., and Richard, Donald and Clair McCord, of Rew; two brothers, E. E. McCord of Sasakwa, Okla., and John McCord of Duke Center; two sisters, Mrs. M. S. Tormey of Valley Center, Kan., and Mrs. W. M. Crone of Eldred.

The remains were removed to the Koch-Chatley Memorial Chapel and later taken to the home where funeral services will be held Tuesday afternoon at 3 o'clock. The Rev. H. F. Reagle, pastor of the Rew United Brethren Church, will officiate. Interment will be made in the family plot in the McKean Memorial Park.

Obituary of brother Harrison H. McCord - "Bradford (PA) Evening News & Daily Record" Monday 21 Aug 1944 p 10

Form MAGO-41 Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of Military Affairs		RECORD OF BURIAL PLACE OF VETERAN		McKEAN COUNTY	
NAME McCord, Clarence H.		DATE OF BIRTH 7/28/1900		DATE OF DEATH 10/26/20	
VETERAN OF WORLD WAR		SERVED IN ARMY (X) NAVY () MARINE CORPS ()			
DATES OF SERVICE 6/3/17-10/26/20		ORGANIZATION (S) Service Park Unit 333rd M.T.		RANK Corps Sgt.	
CEMETERY OR PLACE OF INTERMENT NAME SMITH LOCATION Farmers Valley					
LOCATION OF GRAVE IN CEMETERY SECTION RANGE LOT NO. 123 GRAVE NO		HEADSTONE GOVERNMENT (X) COUNTY () FAMILY ()			
INFORMATION GIVEN BY		REMARKS			
DATE					

After being Recorded in the County Veterans' Grave Registration Record This Card is to be sent to
THE ADJUTANT GENERAL'S OFFICE, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, for final Record.

PA death record of veteran, his brother Clarence Henry ("Sandy") McCord -
https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/1967/images/31501_B018366-00252?pId=441414

Name: William DeVere McCord

Name variations: Dee McCord

Military:

On Tuscania: Camp Travis Det. 2 - private

Serial number: 251,500

Entered service from: Blackburn, Pawnee OK

Sailed on "Tuscania" as: William D. McCord

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": wife Mrs. W.D. McCord, Blackburn OK

Returned from war on: "Cap Finisterre" Aug 1919 Sailed on return ship as: William D. McCord

Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: wife Mildred M. McCord, Blackburn OK (wagoner, HQ Co., MBN, 1st Ammunition Train)

World War I draft registration (1917): as William DeVere McCord - b. 18 May 1895 Rew City PA; res: Oilton, Creek OK. Single. Tool dresser, Weber Drilling Co., Oilton OK. Has a dependent father.

Medium height & build. Signs card William DeVere McCord.

National Tuscania Survivors Association (1939): Blackburn OK

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted: 13 Oct 1917

Discharged: 19 Aug 1919

Address: Blackburn OK

Rank/unit: wagoner, Brest Cas Co 3278

Birth & death:

Born: 18 May 1895 Rew, McKean PA

Died: 6 Dec 1940 Tulsa, Tulsa OK

Find A Grave record: 188296825 – presence on Tuscania indicated in flower

Burial location: Tulsa, Tulsa OK

Cemetery: Memorial Park

Tombstone:

Father: John Truman McCord, 17 Sep 1859 McCord Hollow (now called Brooder Hollow), Allegheny Co. PA – 8 May 1933 McKean Co. PA. Son of George McCord & Maria J. McDowell. Buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Farmers Valley, McKean PA.

Find A Grave: 70079902

Mother: Pemelia Louise (“Amelia”) Chandler McCord, 25 Sep 1865 Smetport, McKean PA – 17 Feb 1906 Rew, McKean PA. Daughter of Ezra Chandler & Lurenda A. Rowe. Buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Farmers Valley, McKean PA.

Find A Grave: 70080436

Parents’ marriage: 8 Jul 1882

Spouse: Marguerite (“Maggie”) Warner McCord Loper, 11 Oct 1900 Blackburn, Pawnee OK – 5 May 1989 Blackburn, Pawnee OK. SSN 444-16-3713. Daughter of Albert Franklin Warner (1879-1958, F: 20069736) & Agnes Jane Jackson (1880-1956, F: 20069761).

In the 1910 census for Blackburn, Pawnee OK, Albert Warner (31 IA) lives with his wife Agnes J. (30 IA) & daughter Maggie M. (9 OK). She claimed in the 1930 census that she was first married at age 15.

She appears in newspapers in Jan 1945 & Sep 1945 in Blackburn OK news as “Maggie McCord.”

By Feb 1947 she is married to Jesse Lewis Loper (1897-1966, F: 20070438). He was previously married to Ethel Violet Agee (1898-1993) by whom he had children born in the 1920s/

Buried with Jesse Loper in Blackburn Cemetery, Blackburn, Pawnee OK.

Spouse Find A Grave: 20070474

Marriage: apparently married between 5 Jun 1917 (when he said he was single on his draft registration) and when he sailed on Tuscania 24 Jan 1918, giving his wife as his next-of-kin. Believe they were married by 11 Oct 1917 based on newspaper references.

Children:

Siblings: in the 1900 census, his mother reports giving birth to 10 children, 8 of whom are living

- Lurinda McCord Walker, 22 Oct 1883 Port Allegheny, McKean PA – 30 Oct 1921 Rixford, McKean PA. Wife of Lawrence Walker. Buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Bradford, McKean PA. F: 197197797
- Eddie Enoch McCord, 2 Dec 1884 Port Allegheny, McKean PA – 25 Jan 1958 Russell, Russell KS. SSN 440-01-8021. Husband of Ella Julia Passmore (1885-1952, F: 85299801) whom he married 22 Aug 1906 in Limestone, Cattaraugus NY. Buried in Russell City Cemetery, Russell, Russell KS. F: 85299800
- Harrison H. McCord, 30 Nov 1889 Port Allegheny, McKean PA – 19 Aug 1944 Bradford, McKean PA. Husband of Lena Catherine Dunn (1889-1968, F: 111919834) whom he married

9 Nov 1910 in Cattaraugus Co. NY. Buried in McKean County Memorial Park, Lafayette, McKean PA. F: 111919878

- Mina Adelia McCord Tormey, 3 Dec 1891 McKean Co. PA – 8 Nov 1962 Wichita, Sedgwick KS. Married on 26 Mar 1915 to Vivian Seeley (“Jiggs”) Tormey (1917-2011, F: 77460246). Buried in Old Mission Cemetery, Wichita, Sedgwick KS. F: 40720114
- John Truman McCord, 19 Sep 1893 Coleville, McKean PA – 7 Apr 1963 Duke Center, McKean PA. Husband of May Frances Martin (1895-1973, F: 78353562) whom he married 20 Sep 1917 in Olean, Cattaraugus NY. Buried in Duke Center Cemetery, Duke Center, McKean PA. F: 78353515
- Margaret Irene (Rena/Rina) McCord Crone, 2 Dec 1896 Rew, McKean PA – Apr 1996 Westons Mills, Cattaraugus NY. SSN 208-20-7417 Wife of Willard Maxwell Crone (1899-1968). They married ca. 1916.
- Clarence Henry (“Sandy”) McCord, 28 Jul 1898 [according to Find A Grave record but 28 Jul 1900 according to Army records – Jul 1898 according to 1900 census] McKean Co. PA – 26 Oct 1920 Philippines. He was killed when the Army truck he was driving went over a high embankment. According to the “McKean County Democrat” of 27 Jan 1921 p 1 copied on his Find A Grave record, his body had arrived in San Francisco CA the day before. He had enlisted in Denver CO for WWI. After the war, he re-enlisted at Jefferson Barracks MO & was serving in the Quartermaster Corps in the Philippines as a scout. He was survived by his father J.T. McCord, brothers John, Edward E., Harrison & Devere & sisters Mrs. Mina Tormey & Mrs. Lawrence Walker. Buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Farmers Valley, McKean PA. F: 70079884

Notes:

Pre-war:

Wartime:

“Sapulpa (OK) Herald” Monday 1 Oct 1917 p 4 – 20% of the total men in the draft from Creek County will go soon; one is William D. McCord.

“Muskogee (OK) Times-Democrat” 9 Feb 1918 p 8 – on board: William D. McCord, wife Mrs. W.D. McCord, Blackburn OK

“Daily Oklahoman” (Oklahoma City OK) Monday 11 Feb 1918 p 1 – among the saved: William D. McCord of Blackburn OK

Letter to wife in “Daily Oklahoman” [Oklahoma City OK] 31 Mar 1918 p 19 - torpedo hit 5:45 p.m., Tuscania sunk 9:15 p.m., was 2,000 yards out from shore with 18 others on a raft when rescued 11:30 p.m. by trawler

Post-war:

“Pawnee (OK) Courier” Thursday 11 Sep 1919 p 8 – Mr. & Mrs. W.D. McCord let Saturday for Wynona where he is employed in the oil fields.

In 1923 and 1924, frequent mentions in the OK newspapers of visit by Mr. and Mrs. Dee McCord, or just Marguerite, to visit her parents, Mr. & Mrs. Bert Warner, in Blackburn OK. William Devere McCord & Marguerite lived in Shidler OK.

“McIntosh County Democrat” (Checotah OK) Thursday 27 Jun 1929 p 2 – the Red Bank Oil Co. of Tulsa OK is drilling about 22 miles west of Stigler on US Highway 266. On the crew: W.D. McCord.

“Pawnee (OK) Chief” Thursday 11 Jan 1951, p 7 – Jess Loper sold his filling station; also sold his grocery store to Bert Warner [his father-in-law] & Jess & his wife moved to Wichita KS where he has a job.

Obituary:

“Sasakwa (OK) News” Friday 13 Dec 1940 p 1 – Mr. & Mrs. E.E. McCord & Gertrude attended the funeral of E.E. [Eddie]’s brother Dee McCord at Bigsby OK on Saturday.

Social Security number:

Censuses:

1900 Foster, McKean PA

Truman McCord, 40 PA, Sep 1859, father b. Ireland, mother b. PA, married 18 years, labor, oil well
 Permelia, 34 PA, Sep 1865, parents b. PA, gave birth to 10 children, 8 are living

Lurinda, 16 PA, Oct 1883, at school

Edward, 13 PA, Dec 1885, at school

Harrison, 10 PA, Nov 1890, at school

Mina, 8 PA, Dec 1891, at school

John, 6 PA, Sep 1893, at school

DeVere, 5 PA, May 1895

Irene, 3 PA, Dec 1896

Clarence, 1 PA, Jul 1898

1910 Foster, McKean PA

John T. McCord, 50 PA, widowed, father b. Ireland, mother b. NY, carpenter, house

Lucinda M., 26 PA

Mina A., 18 PA

John T., 16 PA

Debere W., 14 PA

Margaret J., 12 PA

Clarance H., 11 PA

[for the children, both parents b. PA]

1920 Strike Axe, Osage OK

W.D. McCord, 35 PA, parents b. PA, oil laborer, tool dresser

Marguett, 19 OK, father b. MO, mother b. AR, milliner [misspelled]

1930 Bokoshe, Le Flore OK – OK State Hwy. 9

William McCurd, 34 PA, parents b. PA, age 21 at 1st marriage, oil well, tool dresser, WWI veteran

Margret, 28 OK, father b. MO, mother b. IA, age 15 at 1st marriage

1940 Bixby, Tulsa OK – conducted 23 Apr 1940 [William dies 6 Dec 1940] – in same place in 1935

William D. McCord, 49 US, oil pumper, oil field

Marquarite M., 39 US, housewife